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On November 22, 2010 the CUNY Board of Trustees instituted a 5% tuition hike 
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with substantial grants awarded to Prof. Jay Mancini and Prof. Jose Nanin in 

particular. 

B. Curriculum Committee  

The following Curriculum Committee resolutions were passed by acclamation: 

(a) RESOLVED, that the following Proposal (see attachment A to the Agenda for 

November 23, 2010) be approved: Department of Nursing: A.A.S. Emergency 

Medical Services-Paramedic. 

In response to questions from the floor, the committee chair estimated that 

students could enroll in this program no earlier than Fall 2011.  Dean 

DiLorenzo added that developments within the Department of Education might 
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         2a. Delete: Group A; 18 credits 

          Add: Group A; 18-20 credits 

          From: Students must take the following:  

  Delete:  Foreign Language I and II – 6 credits 

          To: Students must take two of the following courses: 

  Add: Foreign Language Level I-00100, 4 credits 

   Foreign Language Level II-00200, 4 credits 

          2b. Delete: Group B; 18 credits 

           Add:  Group B; 15 credits 

           From: Students must take the following:  

  Delete:  HIS 01700 

           To: Students must take one of the following History courses: 

  Add: HIS 01700 

                 2c. Add: Students must take no more than 3 of the following 4-

credit elective courses: 

 Foreign Language Level I (00100), Foreign Language Level II 

(00200), EPS 03800, and BIO 03300. 

           2d. Add: Electives: 0-3 credits 

 Note: delete the “If required . . . proficiency.” from the college 

requirements list 

D. Department of Tourism and Hospitality 

  A.A.S. Tourism and Hospitality 

  Delete: TAH 07200 

  Add: TAH 07100 

The Committee strongly suggests that any degree program description that 

offers concentrations or options should read “Students must select from the 

following concentrations:” 

(c) RESOLVED, that the following New Courses be approved: 

A. Department of Art 

 1. ART 04800, The Art of 3D Animation, 3 crs., 4 hrs 

 Prerequisite: ART 09600 

 2. ART 04900, The Art of Storyboarding, 3 crs., 4 hrs. 

 Prerequisite: ART 09600 

The Curriculum Committee present

 o
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   To: Prerequisite: ACC 01200 with a minimum grade of “C” 

C. Department of Communications and Performing Arts 

 MCB 03800, Broadcast Management 

   From: MCB 03500 

   To: MCM 03000 

D. Department of Health and Physical Education 

 RPE 01200, Leadership in Recreation and Physical Education 

   From: RPE 01100 

   To: None 

E. Department of Tourism and Hospitality 

 TAH 07200, Restaurant Operations 

   From: TAH 00100 or TAH 07100 

   To: CA 00100 and CA 02100 

 Changes in Credits or Hours 

A. Department of Nursing 

 ST 00600, Professional Strategies for the Surgical Technologist 
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microcomputer operating systems, algorithm design using flowcharts 

and computer programming. 

Changes in Course Titles 

Department of Communications and Performing Arts 

 MCB 03700 

   From: Broadcast Journalism 

   To: Writing, Directing and Performing TV News 

 MCB 04600 

   From: Broadcast Technology 

   To: Media Technology 

 MCB 03800 

   From: Broadcast Management 

   To: Electronic Media Management 

 MCB 03400 

   From: Broadcast Advertising 

    To: Advertising in Electronic Media 

 

C. Strategic Planning and Budget Committ
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Every five years, in preparation for either a Self-Study or Periodic Review Report 
required by the Middle States Commission on Higher Education, the Committee will 
�I�D�F�L�O�L�W�D�W�H���D���U�H�Y�L�H�Z���R�I���W�K�H���&�R�O�O�H�J�H�¶�V���P�L�V�V�L�R�Q�����J�R�D�O�V�����D�Q�G���R�E�M�H�F�W�L�Y�H�V�����$�I�W�H�U���W�K�L�V���U�H�Y�L�H�Z����
the Committee will report to the Council on changes it proposes to the statement of 
mission, goals, and objectives, or it will propose reaffirmation of the current 
statement. 

The resolution passed by acclamation. 

The committee also reported that this year the College needs to review its Mission, Goals 

and Objectives (MGO).  The committee will facilitate this review by asking for campus-

wide reactions and responses to the current statement, which was approved in 2005-2006.  

They will begin by requesting input from departments, and will also distribute requests 

via all-campus emails to allow responses from individuals from all sections of the college 

community.  The committee will then deliberate on renewing or amending the current 

mission statement, taking into account the responses they receive. 

 

D. Legislative Committee 

The Legislative Committee presented the following resolution concerning the number of 

delegates and composition of the College Council: 

WHEREAS, the most recent Middle States review of Kingsborough Community 

College recommended that “the College Council should develop and implement an 

ongoing plan to assess its structure, operations and effectiveness”; and 

WHEREAS, the Middle States standard on Leadership and Governance mandates 
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Prof. Barnhart asked if online voting might affect the participation of adjuncts in the 

elections. 

Prof. Bassen suggested that larger departments might be unfairly overrepresented in the 

proposed part-time delegate-at-large elections. 

The committee chair cited the Legislative Committee’s view that adjunct faculty have 

been historically underrepresented on the College Council, rarely if ever holding any 

delegate positions or even appearing on the ballot. 

This first section of the resolution was approved by an overwhelming majority, with 3 

against and 1 abstention.  The next portion of the resolution was then presented to the 

Council: 

Be it further resolved, That the College Council membership be expanded to 

include one additional Delegate-at-Large seat designated for Emeritus/Emerita 

Teaching Faculty.  

After extended discussion, it was proposed that this section be amended to include the 

words “non-voting.”  This amendment passed by overwhelming majority with 1 vote 

against and 1 abstention.  The amended resolution was then put to a vote, and was then 

approved by overwhelming majority with 1 vote against and 1 abstention.  As amended, 

it stated: 

Be it further RESOLVED, That the College Council membership be expanded to 

include one additional non-voting Delegate-at-Large seat designated for 

Emeritus/Emerita Teaching Faculty.  This seat would have a two-year term.  

Nominees for this seat would be recommended by the President of the College and 

appointed with the advice and consent of the College Council, with confirmation to 

be voted upon at the appropriate May Council meeting; and be it further 

RESOLVED, that the language of the College Council Constitution in Articles I 

and III, and the official annual Elections Memo and Rules be revised to reflect 

these changes once they are enacted. 
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Whereas,    a rational tuition policy mandates small, annual increases no more than the 

Higher Education Price Index (HEPI) to avoid the need for erratic spikes in tuition, and 

Whereas,     the Compact also calls for the safeguarding of full student financial aid and 

for expansion of TAP to be directly correlated with tuition increases, 

Therefore, Be it Resolved,    that the UFS calls upon the State Legislature and Executive 

to fully fund the CUNY Compact, and 

Be It Further Resolved,      that the UFS calls upon the Legislature and Executive to 

return to CUNY, for expenditure by CUNY in the areas of academic programs and 

student support services, any tuition monies henceforth generated by the raising of 

tuition.  

Proponent:  UFS Executive Committee  

Explanation 

The State budget for CUNY in Fiscal Year 2011 – that is, the current year – includes a 

cut to CUNY’s senior colleges of $84.4. million in its operating budget.  Combined with 

the reductions of the past two fiscal years, CUNY has now sustained more than $205 

million in State cuts since Fiscal Year 2009.  

The CUNY community colleges received a cut of $285 per student FTE, which is 

approximately $20 million.  Last year, in FY2010, the community colleges sustained a 

$14 million mid-year cut, half of which came directly from college base budgets.  In 

2009, State aid per FTE was $2,675 but this year it is only $2,260.  As a result of these 

cuts, the FY2011 community college allocation model is funded at only 90% (whereas 

the FY 2010 allocation, for example, covered 99% of model expenditures).  Furthermore, 

the $42.8 million in Federal Stimulus funds that the CUNY community colleges now 

receive is set to expire in Fiscal Year 2012.   

The State and City budget outlooks are grim: the estimated State shortfalls for the next 

three fiscal years are as follows: 

            <> FY2012 – $8.2 billion 

            <> FY2013 – $13.5 billion 

            <> FY2014 – $15.6 billion 

A large portion of the shortfalls in the State’s fiscal outlook emanates from the sunsetting 

of the Federal Stimulus Program. 

Estimated City shortfalls for the next three fiscal years are as follows: 

            <> FY2012 – $3.7 billion 

            <> FY2013 – $4.6 billion 

            <> FY 2014 – $5.3 billion 

All State Financial Aid awards, that is, Tuition Assistance Program (TAP) awards, were 

reduced by $75, as a result of the Governor’s vetoes.  TAP is no longer available to 

graduate students and new satisfactory academic progress standards have been 

established.  The City adopted budget reduced funding for the Vallone Scholarships 
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